SUN CITY SENIOR SOFTBALL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING April 10, 2006 9:00 a.m. at the Bell Recreation Center Team Meeting Room

Board members present: Del Stolp, Ira Mallory, Bill Buxton, Arvid Peterson, Larry Kuberka, Ernie Owen, Don Gault and Ken Doyle

Softball Club members present: Julie McGlynn, Linda Graham and Mike Graham Minutes of the March 13, 2006 were previously emailed and approved. The Treasurers report was read and approved.

Committee Reports

Field Maintenance---A tractor training day is scheduled for April 21, 2006. Awareness---The Senior night at ASU Womens Softball games on March 29 was very successful with about 35-40 players and guests in attendance. The Hot Flashes were recognized for their successful season and record of 20-0. Equipment---All supplies are adequate.

Sponsors---All eight sponsors will be billed \$250 for the next season. Larry Kuberka and Wayne Conn will deliver the team pictures and the billings to the sponsors. A meeting will be scheduled with Leo Jorgenson of the Sidewinders to determine possible solutions to the revenue sharing with the SC Softball Club. This will then have to be approved by the SC Recreational Board.

Old Business

Scoreboard---the decision on the sponsorship of the scoreboard is still pending.

Enclosure of Scoring Tower---A request for \$2200 was submitted to the Sun City Recreational Board for improvements to the scoring tower.

Bulletin Board---The Bulletin Board will be delivered to Bill Buxton in the next few days. With installation, the total cost will be about \$1000. Sponsorships are being explored at this time.

Sound System---Approval for spending up to \$750 for a sound system was given to Del Stolp.

Softball Benefit Games---Edward Jones was given permission to have benefit games at the SC Softball Field with the proceeds going to The West Side Food Bank. This will occur on April 21, 2006. They expect 300-500 people and they will be feeding the crowd starting at 11:00 a.m.

New Business

The Banquet---The next banquet is scheduled for March 25, 2006 and will be hosted by Sun City Softball Club. It was suggested that we consider some changes to keep attendance from dropping each year.

The next scheduled Board meeting is May 8, 2006 at the Bell Recreation Center Team Meeting Room at 9:00 a.m.

Arvid Peterson

Sun City Senior Softball Board Secretary